
Pease, Robert F. "Bob" 
 
Robert F. "Bob" Pease, 72, of Fort Gratiot passed away on Sunday, Dec. 9, 2007 following an 
extended illness.  
He was born on July 7, 1935 in Harbor Beach, son of the late William Wallace and Mae 
(VanVoorhees) Pease.  
After graduating from Port Hope High School, bob spent 44 years with the Port Huron Times 
Herald, retiring on Jan. 1, 1989. He began his career delivering the Times Herald as a boy before 
becoming systems manager at the paper. He was a presiding elder at the Fort Gratiot 
Reorganized Church of Jesus Christ Latter Day Saints and the Port Huron Restoration Branch.  
He is survived by two sisters, Esther (Bill) Hunter of Fort Gratiot, Lois Kerr of Unionville; three 
brothers, Warren Pease of Port Hope, Nelson "Hank" (Mildred) Pease of Port Hope, Fred 
(Carolyn) Pease of Fort Gratiot; and several nieces, nephews, friends, and his church family.  
A memorial service will be conducted on Saturday, Dec. 15, 2007 at 11 a.m. at the Port Huron 
Restoration Branch, 1404 Garfield, in Port Huron.  
Bob has been laid to rest next to his parents in Port Hope Cemetery.  
Arrangements by the Kaufman Funeral Home in Bad Axe.  
Published in the Huron Daily Tribune on 12/12/2007. 
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